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LUDFORD

Parish Council





Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington, Chirbury, SY156BX
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk
Minutes of The Annual Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held in the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Ludlow at 7pm on the 30th May 2023
Present: Cllr Imogen Liddle, Cllr Stephen Liddle, Cllr Jeff Garraway, Cllr Shirley Salmon Cllr Phil Middleton,  Alan Powell
In Attendance: Parish Clerk – Penny Brasenell
23/1
The Clerk opened the meeting and thanked The Chair, Cllr Imogen Liddle for her hard work and commitment to what had been a turbulent year.
23/2
Election of Chair and Vice Chair


Cllr Imogen Liddle was duly elected as chair, again -  proposed by Cllr Jeff Garraway and Seconded by Cllr Shirley Salmon


Cllr Jeff Garraway was duly elected as Vice-chair, again – proposed by Cllr Alan Powell and Seconded by Cllr Phil Middleton

23/3
No Declarations of Interest
23/4
Apologies – Cllr Viv Parry

23/5  
It was RESOLVED to accept the Minutes from 17th April 2023 as a true and accurate record of that meeting.
 
Matters arising –

Bus Stop – Councillors RESOLVED to contact Cllr Viv Parry for an update confirming that LPC would part fund a new bus shelter provided that the developer installed it

Need costs/quotes – clerk to liaise

23/6
Planning Matters  

New HGV rules -   

Cllr Liddle raised concerns regarding the new rules for heavier HGVs on the roads, this will affect Ludford Bridge which as an ancient monument needs protecting. Cllrs agreed to contact Shropshire Council and ask for a risk assessment to be carried out, i.e., the suitable lengths and weights for HGVs travelling across Ludford Bridge
Solar Farm –

Letter received from James Stone at Anglo Renewables (previously circulated by email) the tone of is letter was unsatisfactory and rude. Councillors agreed to draft a response letter to both Graham French ( SC) and Philip Dunne MP

Marks & Spencer –


The planning application for the new food hall had been withdrawn

23/7 Correspondence.

James Stone – Anglo Renewables
23/8
Finance Bank Reconciliation presented and accepted all cheques agreed. Annual Internal Audit was presented (via email and in the meeting) and was accepted as presented. The Parish now hold a healthy reserve which was pleasing to the Auditor. 
Audit was proposed by Cllr Shirley Salmon and seconded by Cllr Jeff Garraway

The Clerk discussed the option of a professional audit to be completed 3 times per annum, Cllrs agreed to this in light of the receipt of large amounts of CiL money coming into LPC accounts over the next 3 years. Clerk to speak to professional auditor in respect of this.

Cllr Liddle put it to The Clerk and Councillors that an assessment of working hours by the Clerk should be carried out as these would no doubt need increasing to cope with the demands of an evolving and proactive Parish Council. Recommendations from SALC to be sought and reported at the next meeting.

Cheques 
1092
LMC


£4


1093
LMC


£44.40



1094
CLERK


£224.20



1095
EXPENSES CLERK
£41.20



1096
INSURANCE ZURICH
£334.22

1097
AUDIT K ADAMS
£110

23/9
Bulletin – Cllr Liddle and Cllr Salmon would produce a draft, mainly focussing on the Chairs report with maps, pictures and up to date contact information
23/10
Parish Plan Refresh –


Councillors agreed to update the Parish Plan as a matter of urgency. The refresh would reflect the opportunities the large amounts of CiL monies will present to the Parish to expand and grow. Cllrs agreed to obtain advise from SALC regarding contracting the work out to a specialist company. Clerk to seek advice.

23/11
News from Other Organisations. 

None
23/12
Boundary Review –


The Local Government Commission have ruled out any changes for Ludford, stating that ‘the A49 offers a secure and strong boundary’ 
Date of the next meeting :  7th August 2023
Meeting Closed at 9pm

Signed Chairman
Signed Clerk 
1

